
SRCT TELECONFERENCE MEETING - AUGUST 3, 2020 
 
OPENED: 6:00 PM 
 
PRESENT: Chris Price, Rod Garrett, Martin Long, Kylie Phipps, Merrin Ploughman, 

Mat Allen, Brett Mansfield, Len Bester, Shane O’Donovan, Peter Woods,  
Shaun Patmore, Vlad Gala 
 

APOLOGIES: ​Larry Eaton 
 
ACTION ITEMS: 
 

● One competition license book has been sold, $3000 odd in books remaining. Chris to 
email Janine to follow up. 

● Trevor Manley to make three sets of R15 fairings. 
● Kylie to purchase two black and white toner cartridges for the new printer before the 

next race meeting. 
● Chris, Martin, Len and Shaun to make a list regarding proposed club constitution 

changes. Current constitution is 30 years old. 
● Chris, Shaun Patmore, and Shaun Lennard to create a history board to go on the wall 

next to the toilet block. Shaun P. to give Shaun L. a call. 
● Brett to add recognition of the 2020 Sportscover Best Club award on the SRCT 

website, as well as update the SRCT Facebook banner and group description. 
● Shaun to look into the cost of installing a laser backup which counts crossings. 
● Shane to contact Shaun to arrange digging a trench and installation of a new coaxial 

cable for the pit exit loop. 
● Shaun to contact Natsoft in Launceston to see how much some new transponders will 

cost (80 of our transponders are fine, 20 are malfunctioning). 
● Brett to amend wording of boot requirements under Ride Day appropriate clothing on 

the SRCT website. 
● Shaun to talk to Don regarding Baskerville track license. Track license ran out at the 

end of July. 
● Martin to talk to Larry and ask whether he has a computer at home to participate in 

future club meetings through Zoom. 
● Martin to confirm calendar changes with the TMCC. 

 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 

● The TMCC has asked whether the SRCT would be willing to run Natsoft for them for 
their 6th of September race meeting due to Computime not being available. Kylie has 
contacted Graham who has agreed to travel up on both the 16th of August to test, and 
the 6th of September race meeting. Pricing still to be confirmed. 



● The new container has been delivered to the track at a cost of $2876. 
● Shaun has advised that the 2021 Australian Historic Road Racing Championship has 

been canceled.  
● Pre-winter break Ride Day was a great success despite poor weather. 
● One junior was spotted riding around in sneakers last Ride Day. 

 
MEETING CLOSED 7:55 PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


